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Presendents Report;
Well, it will be only 21 days between meetings but unfortunately that couldn’t be helped. The 
legion is not open on Monday’s after May 11th so we were unable to book the room for our usual 
3rd Monday of the month meeting.

OFF TO MONTREAL

The NCCPPA (National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association) Convention is later 
this month on the 22nd and 23rd in Pointe Claire Quebec and all those attending from London are 
ready to go. Since the convention takes place after our May monthly meeting which is our last 
meeting before the summer break, upon return from the convention we will email a report from 
the meetings to the members. 

 

WINDSOR CHAPTER MEETING VISIT

Monday April 27th 12 members from London visited our friends in Windsor. We had an 
enjoyable lunch of sandwiches, salad and cookies. It was fun to talk with old friends, hear stories 
and get updates on those who could not attend the meeting. The Windsor group were gracious 
hosts and we would like to thank them for their hospitality and also thank Al Tape for looking 
after the arrangements. 

 

LONDON CHAPTER ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT

Our annual golf tournament will be held on September 23rd  2015 at Twin Streams Golf Course 
located at 3481 Carriage Road, Delaware ON    N0L 1E0 Tel- (519) 652-5211. Please call ahead 
to reserve a cart if you require one. Tee time is 10:00. The price is $33.00 including a power cart. 



We will have an update and reminder in the September monthly bulletin.

 

I hope everyone has a safe and happy summer and look forward to seeing you come September.

 

Tom Sonier

President

	
Treasures	Report;
Treasurers Report for May meeting:

I would like to welcome two new members who joined us at the April meeting, Chuck 
Carter retired conductor and Jeff Tuffin retired Locomotive Engineer.

We had one of our better turnouts at the April meeting with 51 attendees with 49 joining 
us for lunch.

On April 21 I deposited $595.00 of which $150.00 came from the National Association to 
help defray the cost of sending our delegate to the Biennial Convention

Received from Door Prize $30.00

Expenses for the month were:

Legion for 49 meals $392.00

Cards after meeting $10.00

Cash on hand $261.00

Bank Balance $4465.52
Bowling Group  bank balance
Bank Balance for April 30,2015 is $ 8565.03.
There are 2 outstanding cheques, one is the prizes for bowling and the other is 
the Banquet.
Will not have final balance till  these cheques are cashed..

Secretarys		Report;
C.P. Pensioners Meeting Opened !2 noon Apr20 2015
        51 Members in attendence 49 paid for lunch: Two
        new members to the club were Jeff Tuffin and 
        Chuck Carter .
        Our Pres Tom Sonier and 3 other members will 



        be on there way to Montreal for the convention
         Nic Dionne   Jim Harris  and Gary Hackney our 
         Past Pres.
         Our Door Prizes for the meeting went to Irene 
         Weir ....  And Larry Krupa..
          Would be nice to get another big turnout for 
          the last meeting in May
                           Meeting closed at 1.15 Pm           

Bowling	News;;

Tuesday April 28th was our playoff date for determining final standings.  Jack 
Watson's is the 2015 Champion team with Frank Barnes in the number 2 
position.  Within the divisions,  Karen Mazereeuw's team squeeked out a two pin 
win in division B and  Don DeGraw prevailed over Division A.  Congratulations to 
all teams. There were some really close races. 
 
And so another good year for the C.P.R. bowling league comes to a close.  
Remember,  if you are interested in joining us next year,  send me your name 
and phone number. I cannot promise there will be a spot right away but you will 
hear from me either way. You can contact me at marie.swallow@rogers.com.    
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